
LAW ENFORCEMENT MEETING 

13 October 2015 

 The Waupaca County Law Enforcement Committee was called to order at 9:10 a.m. by 

Chairman Jonely. Members present: Supervisors Craig, Handrich, and Wilfuer.  Others present: 

Sheriff Hardel, Chief Deputy Kraeger, Captain Conat, Captain Wilz, Captain Rasmussen and Lt. 

Russell.  Also present were three representatives from EOJohnson.   

Chairman Jonely gave the opening meeting statement that this meeting and all other 

meetings of this Committee are open to the public. Proper notice has been posted and given to 

the press in accordance with Wisconsin Statutes so that the citizenry may be aware of the time, 

place and agenda of this meeting. 

 Motion by Supervisor Handrich, seconded by Supervisor Wilfuer to approve the minutes 

of the September 8, 2015 meeting of the Law Enforcement Committee.  Motion carried without 

a negative vote. 

 Motion by Supervisor Craig, seconded by Supervisor Handrich to approve the agenda. 

Motion carried without a negative vote. 

 EOJohnson presented their Managed Printing program.  A motion was made by 

Supervisor Handrich, seconded by Supervisor Wilfuer to recommend EOJohnson’s proposal.  

Motion carried without a negative vote.  The EOJohnson representatives left the meeting after 

their presentation.   

 Motion by Supervisor Craig, seconded by Supervisor Handrich to approve the bills as 

presented.  Motion carried without a negative vote.   

 Captain Wilz reported for the Communication Center that Net Clock is up and running 

and all systems are now on the same time.  Kimberly Allard started on September 10 and is 

currently in the 2nd phase of training and doing well.  Background checks are being done to fill 

the last opening in the Comm Center.    The vacant supervisor position will be filled in January 

2016.  Supervisors will work straight shifts of either 10a-10p or 2p-2a.   

 Lt. Russell introduced two new corrections officers - Roy Nendza and Amelia Olsen.  

There is still one position yet to fill.  Eco Chic Coatings has begun work on refinishing the inmate 

showers and progressing well.    

 Captain Conat reported for the Detective Division that there have been several sexual 

assault complaints during the past month, as well as fraud complaints.     

 Captain Rasmussen reported on Patrol Division statistics. Supervisor Handrich moved, 

Supervisor Wilfuer second to approve the report. Motion carried without a negative vote.  The 



patrol report was placed on file.    Captain Rasmussen reported the COPS grant application was 

not approved.  The officers executed a search warrant last week which recovered several guns 

and a large amount of marijuana. 

 Sheriff’s Office report was presented by Chief Deputy Kraeger.  Motion to approve the 

report by Supervisor Wilfuer, second by Supervisor Craig.  Motion carried without a negative 

vote.  The Sheriff’s Office report was placed on file. 

 Sheriff Hardel reported that the Judicial and Legislative Committee have asked him 

about providing security at the court house.  The Sheriff’s Office will begin charging the DA’s 

Office for the serving of subpoenas.  Sheriff Hardel recently received a call about a K-9 dog that 

was trained and ready for placement.  Arrow (Deputy Zeamer’s K-9) will soon retire, so Deputy 

Zeamer will assume responsibility of the new K-9. 

  A motion was made by Supervisor Craig, seconded by Supervisor Handrich to go into 

closed session.  Motion carried with a roll call vote.    

Supervisor Craig moved, second by Supervisor Wilfuer to adjourn at 11:49 a.m.  Motion carried. 

   

Vickie Thoe, Secretary 


